REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club September 6th, 2014
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Leslie Mortin, Norma Barber, Gaylene Spence, Audrey Bruch, Dale Wilde, Pat Beharry, Sandra Benson, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Nancy Welta, Don Norman
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Motion by Gaylene Spence, seconded by Sandra Benson, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Carried.

2.0 Adoption of the minutes of  July 19, 2014
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Pat Beharry, to adopt the minutes of July 19th, 2014, as circulated.   Carried
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes of July 19th, 2014
3.1 Motion under 7.2 re: trophies and freeplays
Ilsa Krukoff said that she recognized that this motion had been duly passed.  However, because we are in the process of strategic planning, she felt that there should be opportunity for further input from committees and the membership during the strategic planning process, regarding awards.   Therefore she wanted to ask for possible further discussion of awards at the Board level once there had been opportunity for discussion during strategic planning, and she asked to table discussion to a subsequent meeting.  However, it was indicated that by definition tabling could not be done, and no further discussion could occur unless a further motion were made in future.
3.2 Psychic bidding under 7.4
It was pointed out that there is some inconsistency between what is indicated as procedure (in the book kept for the purpose of recording psychic bidding), and in the current written Club policy. Therefore we need to bring our policy / procedure information up-to-date and to be sure to make members aware.  Joan Quinlan said she would check further.

4.0 President’s Report

-Joan Quinlan said how pleased she was to have Doug Powley volunteer to help out with  minor maintenance at the Club.
- Joan said with one director moving and one resigning, we need to look at the possibility of seeking more candidates to take the director course.

-Joan indicated what a privilege it had been to sit in on each of the committees in the strategic planning process, experiencing the vitality and hearing the many ideas that were being presented.

5.0  Financial Report
       -Norma Barber presented a copy of her financial report.  August showed a net loss of $164.33.  

        Overall, for the first three months of the fiscal year (June through August) there has been a net 

        loss of $2990.73
        Re: the Longest Day.  Norma said she was working to reconcile the figures, as there was a $150 

        discrepancy in numbers.  It was unclear as to what had caused the confusion, but was likely due

        to extra donations not requiring receipts that were received.  Because this was a charitable event, 

        with money specifically designated for Alzheimer’s, she suggested the following motion:

        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Audrey Bruch, that the difference of $150 in 

        bookkeeping from the June 21st game be made up by sending an amount of $150 to the CBF to 

        be designated for Alzheimer’s.  Carried.  

        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to accept the financial report as 

        presented.  Carried.    
6.0   Old Business

6.1  Strategic Planning- Committee Reports
               6.1.1 Promotion Committee

            Pat Beharry submitted a written report.  It indicated the mandate of the committee is 


            promoting and advertising the Club in a positive light to potential, existing and former 

                         members.  Goals included presenting ideas and/or recommendations to the Oct 4th

            meeting, and also developing a communication strategy, initiating implementation of 


            ideas with Board support, and encouraging Club members to contribute ideas and

            actions.  Our promotion at present has included lesson promotion through the media,

            monthly emails to members, and exit interviews by phone with those who no longer,

            or rarely, attend.    

                         Pat’s report included a large list of ideas generated by the committee.  She indicated

                         that committee members would work to prioritize these ideas and would be meeting
                         again before the October 4th meeting.

                         This committee would be continuing as an ongoing committee


  6.1.2  Financial Committee

 

Dale Wilde reported that this committee had met in July and August.  A great deal of 

                           good input was received, and as ideas evolved, the original proposal was modified.
                           Specifically there was rethinking of the concept of gradient membership (where table

                           fee would vary according to the type of membership chosen).  Various assumptions

                           made were discussed and modified.  Don Norman submitted a proposal regarding 

                           use of a “punch pass”.  Rick Gauchier submitted an interesting detailed alternate 

                           proposal to the original as well.  

                           At the last meeting of the committee, it was decided that it was premature to bring

                           forward any major proposals, as we cannot assess costs down the road at this time.
                           Dale did reiterate a major concern, which was the need for commitment to the Club

                           by its members.
                 6.1.3  Education Committee

                            Ilsa Krukoff submitted a written report.  She indicated what had already been done: 

· Education for Beginners and Social Bridge players:  lessons have been advertised through media and also by encouraging members to pass along information.  A comprehensive new plan for providing lessons has been developed, and will be implemented immediately.
· Outreach:  Shirley Strohan has explored the offering of classes through the

Senior’s Education Centre.  Dale Wilde (together with Ken Gabora) has plans

to initiate noon-hour bridge at Campbell Collegiate.

· Education of Current Members and Mentoring:  Rosemary Makelki has begun collecting ideas for mini-lessons;  Rosemary and Ilsa are prepared to team up

The written report also included a number of recommendations:

· That there be a standing  Education Committee (specific purposes of such a committee were outlined).
· That there be incentives for newer players (specific ideas were suggested)

· That there be improved contact with newer players

· That we consider game opportunities geared to newer players

· That we support Outreach programs (instructors, materials)

· That we support continuing education of Club members by supporting instructors (cover costs)

6.1.4  Game Schedule Committee


           This committee was headed by Barb Miller (non-board member).  Two 

                         recommendations from this committee have already been implemented.
· Wednesday open game to begin at 10:30, break for bagged lunch, and conclude by 2:30

· Friday <1000 game be discontinued, and instead be moved to Thursday evening.

6.1.5  Facility Committee
           This committee is headed by Leslie Mortin.  Leslie indicated that they had explored all

            over the city.  Commercial sites were very expensive ($30-$35 / sq ft).  Property 

            purchase was also too expensive.  School boards either did not have availability or 

            were not prepared to lease.  Churches with available space would love to have us, but 

            could not dedicate a space to us, which would mean having to move on different days.
            Clubs had similar lack of dedicated space.  Breakfast rooms in hotels were cheap, but 

            again not dedicated, and no equipment.  

            The facility committee did find one site that they felt would meet our needs and would

            be very affordable.  The Board had earlier been taken on a tour of the site. Following 

             that, all discussion was in camera, as further steps would be necessary before any 

             information, including location of site, could be revealed.  In order for any further 

             investigation to proceed, including investigating our current lease, Board approval 
             would be needed

             Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Norma Barber, that the facilities committee be 

             authorized to approach our landlord to negotiate terms for termination of our current 

             lease.  Carried.
7.0  New Business

       7.1   Lesson Report   

  Gaylene Spence submitted a lesson report.  
· Lessons begin Monday, Sept 8, at 6:30

· So far, 18 students are registered.  6 are social bridge players, 5 are beginners, 4 are coming back to bridge, and 3 are coming to check it out.

· Students will be charged $50 for a block of 8 lessons ($7 if paying for individual lessons).  
        7.2   Superannuated Teachers’ Bridge Tournament
                 Gaylene Spence suggested that we might ask to sponsor this tournament.  Gaylene will ask
                 Rosemary Makelki to check and see if this is a possibility.
         7.3  Standbys
                 Sandra Benson said that she and Mo Adams will now use email to remind  people when 

                 their date for standby duty comes up.
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             8.1.1 Advertising Report  
                       Gaylene Spence submitted a report for expenditures re: advertising for lessons
· A new ad and advertorial was in the Leader-Post Fall Activity Guide

This will be funded by ACBL’s cooperative advertising program at a rate of 75%.  Gaylene will submit all the necessary documentation to ACBL for 

re-imbursement when a paid invoice is available.

·  Senior Living – $75 plus tax:  placed in their most recent edition

· Prairie Dog - $40 plus tax:  for each of 2 ads placed Aug 23rd, Sept 7th
                        Gaylene said there was no ACBL restriction for the number of times per year that we 

                        can apply for funding through the ACBL’s cooperative advertising program. 

                        Therefore, we could advertise further beginner lessons in the Spring Activity Guide if 


           we chose to do so.
     8.2  Facilities Maintenance
Doug Powley repaired the toilet in the ladies’ washroom.
Contact Doug Powley or Joan Quinlan whenever you note anything that needs to be done.
      8.3  Game Management 
- Norma Barber said that John Groves has submitted his resignation as game director.
- Norma said that Jan Anderson had pointed out that some posting of hands was done

  prior to game completion. Directors were reminded to wait until all hands were played

  before posting hand records.

9.0  Club Management  

         No report
10.0 Tournament Chair
          Chairs and Partnerships to end of 2016 are now in place 

Fall 2014 - Mo Adams (partnerships- Audrey Bruch)


Spring 2015- Sandra Benson (partnerships - Audrey Bruch)


Fall 2015 - Rose Dunitz (partnerships - Audrey Bruch)


Spring and fall 2016 – Joan Quinlan (partnerships – Ron and Barb Miller)

11.0  Date for the next meeting: Sunday October 5th, 2:00 pm
Meeting was adjourned at 11:55
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